
MARTINS FARM BOARD MEETING MINUTES

 January 17, 2009

Board Members Present:  Jolynn Henry, Dave Knooihuizen, Jim Haney, Carolyn Narreau

Residents Present:  Jim Jewell - ARC Chairman

Also in attendance – Officer Alan Dye of the Suwanee Police Department; Sam Johnson 
of S&J Landscaping.
 

Officer Dye attended in place of our PACT officer, Joe Burnette, who is currently out 
on medical leave.  Sgt. Elias will be our acting PACT officer until further notice.
 

 Minutes – December meeting minutes were approved without change.
 

Vandalism – Officer Dye advised that unfortunately the incidents we’ve been 
experiencing have also been occurring in other neighborhoods.  The curfew for teens 
under 18 is 11 pm; if you see anything suspicious, please call the Suwanee PD immediately 
at 770-945-8995.  Also, if you are going out of town you can request the police check 
your house; just call and request.   The police will also do their best to step up patrols.
 

Landscaping – The new signs will be completed this week.  The black mulch will be added 
to the entrance area in the Estates.  Sam will also write a column for our quarterly 
newsletter with landscaping tips for homeowners.  Heavy pruning will take place in early 
spring.
 

ARC – Jim Jewell has accepted the position as Chairman of the ARC.  He may be reached 
at email jjewell03@msn.com. 
 

Newsletter – The spring newsletter will be the last printed newsletter; all future 
newsletters will be transmitted via email and also be posted on the website.  This will be 
printed very clearly on the spring newsletter.
 

In the newsletter we will also include requests for volunteers to run parties this year, 
hopefully increasing the number of social events this year.
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Parking Lot – Jolynn is obtaining quotes to have the parking lot sealed and re-striped 
before the swimming season begins.  Will choose quote at next meeting.
 

The meeting adjourned at 11:10 am.  The next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, 
February 28, 9 am at the clubhouse.
 

Your 2009 Board members:
 

Jolynn Henry, President, 678-482-9118, jolynnhenry1@charter.net 

Dave Knooihuizen, Vice President, 678-714-8173, dakmaster3@hotmail.com 

Jim Haney, Communications/Secretary,770-945-8981, jhaney2009@gmail.com 

Carolyn Narreau, Treasurer, 678-482-8235, carolynnarreau@hotmail.com 
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